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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #4
October 18, 2011
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:05PM with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carole Perruso-Brown, Vice-Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Teri Bostic, David Dowell, Craig Fleming, Paul Ratanasiripong, Ann Johnson, Tom Kelty, Nicki Genovese, Doug Harris, Pat Kearney, Kaoru Oguri,  Yolanda Green, Doug Harris, Brian Livingston, Jose Moreno, David Dowell, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Tariq Shehab, Jalal Torabzadeh, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kathy Skara, Rosario Yeung-lindquist

Excused:  Michael Losquadro, DeeDee Green
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved unanimously.

3. The minutes of the October 4, 2011 were approved with the revision of a 6-5 vote for the discontinuance of the radiation therapy program.

4. Announcements

· Budget and enrollment updates

· Ted Kadowaki:  State revenues down $700 million

· David Dowell:   None

5.  Reports

a. 2010-11 Administration and Finance divisional budget, and 2011-12 Proposed budget, changes/impacts and challenges – Vice President Mary Stephens; Time Certain – 1:10 pm
i. Stephens provided a handout describing the budget figures for 2010-11 and 2011-12, as well as the differences in the budget since 2008-09 in comparison to 2011-12
1. The Admin & Finance operating budget has been reduced by $4.8 million, or 12.5%, since 2008-09.  Due to this significant reduction and the possibility of further reductions in the near future, the Division has initiated a comprehensive assessment and planning process to scope core services, principal objectives, and priorities.

ii. One-time $ 19 million CSULB restoration funds are being used to backfill; The Division anticipates having approximately $1.2 million in restoration funds remaining for 2012-13 to again mitigate budget reductions on a one-time basis, but that is not enough to cover the base reduction.

iii. Discussed how a loss of an MPP due to retirement or disconnection from the University has not always resulted in a replacement hire; rather, job duties and responsibilities have occasionally been farmed out to other MPPs with some salary savings.

iv. Discussed strategies and consequences of budget reductions since 2008-09

v. Examining what needs to change to enhance efficiency in the new budgetary context

vi. Police services have not been reduced thus far.  It is clear that we cannot reduce the number of police officers due to campus safety issues.
6. Unfinished business from Spring 2010

a. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last six years – Discussion and possible resolution:  Postponed to November 15, 2011.  The data for the past six years have been requested from Scott Apel.
7. New Business

a. Findings and Recommendations of the Discontinuance Study Panel for the Master of Fine Arts in Dramatic Writing – Chair Grace Reynolds; Time Certain – 1:45pm
i. It was moved and seconded to accept the findings and recommendations of the discontinuance panel

1. Dr. Reynolds provided the URC members a synopsis of the panel findings and recommendations and the process for making their decisions

2. The FEA Chair Pounds offered his perspective on the issue and how there was a violation of the MOU.

3. An FEA faculty member Brian Lane provided financial information on the program, and his own perspective on the issue

4. Dean Torres-Santos of COTA presented his perspective and supports the decision of the Discontinuance Panel

ii. The motion was approved to accept the findings and recommendations of the Panel but to extend the deadline set by the Panel from June 30, 2012 to Dec. 31, 2012 to allow all parties more time to determine the viability of the Program..
b. Proposed New Option in Theatre Arts – Option in Acting and Option in Theatre of Engagement – Deans Torres-Santos and Parker-Jeanette; First Reading, Time Certain 2:30pm
i. It was moved and seconded to approve the proposal for a new baccalaureate degree program to be named Bachelor of Fine Arts in Theatre –Option in Acting and Option in Theatre of Engagement.

1. Dean Torres-Santos provided the rationale for the Program

2. The College will cover the additional $10,000 needed to run the program.

3. The Deans and some department faculty members will provide detailed answers at the second reading to some questions that were asked by the Council members.
c. Proposed Discontinuance of the Option in Performance in Theatre Arts – Deans Torres-Santos and Parker-Jeanette; First Reading, Time Certain 2:45pm
i. It was moved and seconded to discontinue the Option in Performance in Theatre Arts

1. The Dean and Associate Dean provided the rationale for the discontinuance.

2. It is a companion proposal to 7b above.

8. Open discussion:  Topics and Issues for the URC in 2011-12
9. The meeting was adjourned at 2:52pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie

